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Underground Storage Tank Leak Det.ection Equipment/Procedures
Evaluations

By now, most of you have heard of our work group, which was put
together for the purpose of reviewing leak detection
equipment/procedures evaluations. However, we have come to realize
that you need to know more about the work group so you can better
understand why we are requesttng  information concerning  the
evaluations you have performed on your leak detection
equipment/procedures and what we intend to do with the information you
send us.

Let me begln by providing some history behind the formation of the
work group. Soon after leak detection equipment/procedures were
required to be evaluated to prove its capability to meet EPA leak
detection performance requirements, some states began to take a hard
look at how the evaluations were performed instead of accepting the
results at face value, The states reviewing these evaluations found
most to be well done, but a few that were not properly tested in
accordance with EPA Standard Test Procedures. Many other states
expressed interest in these findings, but did not have the resources
and/or expertise to review the evaluations themselves. At this point
an effort was made to consolidate state and EPA expertise and
resources in a work group for the purpose of reviewing leak detection
equipment/procedures evaluations.

The resulting work group consists of 7 states, 2 EPA regions, and
EPA's Office of Underground Storage Tanks (see attached member list).
It is divided up into teams (see attached team list) which perform a
detalled review of leak detection evaluatlon results, test data,
calculations, test protocols, operatlng procedures, etc. in order to
accomplish the fallowlng mlsslon as established by the members of the
work group.

The mlssion  of the work group Is to revlew release detection
equ!pment/procedures  evaluations to determine if each evaluation
was performed In accordance wlth an acceptable protocol, to ensure
that the equtpment/procedures  meet EPA performance standards.

EPA and member states will share the results Of such reviews wlth
lnterested parties.

PMWo"IIFLYC




